7:00PM May 10, 2017
South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting

The Regular meeting of the South Pymatuning Board of Supervisors was held on May 10, 2017 at
7:00PM in the municipal building with Chairperson Michaelene Harris, Brian Geisel and Rose Lyons in
attendance.

The meeting was opened with the pledge to the flag.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to approve the minutes of the
April 12, 2017 Regular meeting. Motion passed unanimously.

Public Comment:

Ed Wilson asked if Rose Lyons would remain in the office and asked the board to elaborate on the union
position being advertised for. Lyons said it would be 12hrs. a week at $12.00 an hour. He asked if there
was any vacation or holidays paid to the union position. Lyons explained there is not. Michaelene
explained that the duties of the union position are water billing, payroll, along with other duties. Lyons
explained that in the result of a grievance filed and arbitration decision they must fill the union position.
Ed asked if the twp. Would be liable if an accident occurred due to deteriorating roads.

Dennis Sump: Asked about the purchase of the dump truck and Michaelene Harris had resident Chuck
Vranich speak to the public about the truck to give detailed information. Harris explained that the board
will have the fluids changed, brakes, rotors, and any other repairs if needed.

Ruth Bosnjak had concerns about the blocked culvert on Kane Rd. and said she spoke with Burt about it
and he refused to unclog it. She said the conservation advised her it was the townships responsibility.
She said she paid $970.00 for a plan and needs the pipe unclogged. Lyons told Ms. Bosnjak that she
would not make Burt clean out the culvert until these issues are addressed with the solicitor and
conservation.

Don Morrow advised the supervisors to read the township news book and made a statement he is tired
of some supervisors just coming to pay the bills and advised to get things moving.

Laurel Alexander asked about the union position and if Rose’s hours would be reduced by that amount
when it was filled.

Kurt Toth asked who filed the grievance for the union position to be filled. He is still concerned about
the ditch not being completed by Penn Dot on Buckeye Dr. He also asked if Orangeville intersection
would be milled and Lyons explained it will be resurfaced.

Police and Fire Reports were read

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to approve the bills totaling
$93,098.84 and payroll in the amount of $ 31,637.92 Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to advertise for police officers.
Motion passed with Rose Lyons voting no.




A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Rose Lyons to purchase a 2009 F-350 dump
truck from Stoneboro in the amount of $14,651.00. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to declare March 12, 2017 as
Christian Herrmann Day Resolution 1, 2017. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to accept the resignation of
Marsha Bucciarelli effective April 27, 2017. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to advertise for a township
officer worker. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to enter a work agreement with
Hartford Township to resurface the intersection of Brockway Sharon Rd. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to adjourn the meeting at
7:53PM. Motion passed unanimously.

Rose Lyons
Secretary




